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March 31, 2022 
 
Roy Q Luckett 
Acting Assistant General Counsel 
Complaints Examination & Legal Administration 
Federal Election Commission 
1050 First Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20463 
 
VIA EMAIL: cela@fec.gov 
 

RE: MUR 7961 
 
Dear Mr. Luckett: 

 
We represent Yankee PAC (the “Respondent”) in connection with the complaint filed by 

the Democratic Governors Association (the “Complainant”) in the above referenced matter. For 
the reasons stated in the response filed with the Federal Election Commission (the “Commission”) 
by Leaders Only Unite PAC (“LOU PAC”) and Lou Barletta, Respondent respectfully requests 
the Commission find there is no reason to believe a violation has occurred, dismiss the Complaint, 
and close the file as to Respondent. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

ELECTIONS, LLC 
 
 
 
Nathan Groth 
Counsel to Yankee PAC 
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